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MINUTES 

Livingston Parish 

April 14, 2022 

 

Pursuant to notice duly posted in the public lobby of the Livingston Parish Governmental Building, 

the Livingston Parish Ordinance Committee met on April 14, 2022, at the hour of four thirty 

o’clock (4:30) p.m. in the Parish Council Chambers, located in the Livingston Parish 

Governmental Building, 20355 Governmental Boulevard, Livingston, Louisiana with the 

following members present: 

Shane Mack 

Garry Talbert 

Tracy Girlinghouse- Vice-chair 

John Wascom- Chair 
 

--------------------------------------------- 

The Chairman, Councilman John Wascom, called the meeting to order. 

--------------------------------------------- 

The Chair began by addressing Old Business, item 3a, “Ordinance establishing authority to the 

Livingston Parish School Board regarding impact studies – Tracy Girlinghouse”. 

 

Having no business, the chair then addressed item 3b, “An ordinance that would mandate that fill 

dirt could not be added over one (1) foot on an acre or less in parts of the Parish south of the 

interstate – Gerald McMorris”. 

 

The chair announced that item is being pulled by request of Councilman McMorris. 

 

The Chair then addressed item 3c, “Amend Chapter 125, amend various sections of Chapter 125, 

“Subdivision Regulations” to ensure that any alterations to project designs are up to date with the 

current standards to reduce drainage issues and prevent flooding - Garry Talbert”. 

 

Public Input: Lee Foster, DSLD Homes 

  Randy Delatte, Councilman District 8 

  Brad Marcotte 

  Sarah Pharras 

  Billy Taylor 

  Mike Juneau 

  

A MOTION was offered by Garry Talbert and duly seconded by Tracy Girlinghouse to 

recommend adopting this ordinance as amended to the Council. Whereas none opposed the 

motion passed. 

 

Councilman Delatte offered an Introduction of Ordinance to the committee in reference to item 

4c. A MOTION was made by Shane Mack with lack of a second to send that ordinance to the 

Council with a favorable recommendation. 

 

A MOTION was offered by Tracy Girlinghouse and duly seconded by Garry Talbert to send Mr. 

Delatte’s ordinance through the ordinance committee. Whereas none opposed the motion passed. 
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The Chair addressed item 4a, as being old business, “Recreational vehicles (RV)– Maurice 

“Scooter” Keen”  

 

Public Input: Scooter Keen 

 

A MOTION was offered by Garry Talbert and duly seconded by Shane Mack to recommend 

this ordinance to be introduced to the Council. Whereas none opposed the motion passed. 

 

Choosing to not address any other business a MOTION was offered by Shane Mack and duly 

seconded by Tracy Girlinghouse to adjourn the April 14, 2022 meeting of the Livingston Parish 

Ordinance Committee, with no further discussion and where none opposed. 

 
/s/ Lauren R White                      /s/ John Wascom   

Lauren White, Deputy Clerk                                      John Wascom, Chairman            


